Carlton Husthwaite Village Committee

Minutes of a meeting held in the Village Hall, Wednesday, 15th April 2015

Attending: Christine Spalding (Chair), Richard Ford (Secretary), Hilary Bell

(Treasurer), Di Aspinall, Anne Harrison, Sarah Lees, Gladys Howard

Not present:

Erica Cornish

Minutes of the last meeting were approved. Proposed AH Seconded HB

Matters arising:

Traffic/roads: Passing places have now been completed and some potholes have been filled in.

Village trees/Jubilee Tree:

RF has contacted Highways with regard to horse chestnut outside Carlton Hall. They have no concerns about this tree at present but will monitor it on a regular basis.

There are two potential sites identified for the proposed Jubilee Tree, one being between the end of the three trees at the front of the Village Green and the ironwork 'flower'. The other is on the roadside approach to the village, on the right, just before the entrance to the village hall. Secretary to contact Highways to ensure that it would be possible to utilise this second site.

Planning:

Application by Mr and Mrs Robson to remove condition allowing holiday use only for one of the two cottages they own on Back Lane. Agreed this application would be supported.

Chairperson's Report:

No report.

Treasurer's Report:

Balance £882.70 including £250 earmarked for Jubilee Tree.

Correspondence:

Letter from NYCC regarding changes to Highway Grass Cutting Service which does not apply to us as our precept covers the cost of grass cutting.

Letter from Hambleton DC regarding Parish Liaison Meeting to be held on 4th June. We can send 2 representatives.

Defibrillator:

CS advised that the defibrillator would be installed shortly on the wall of The Carlton Inn, being a central position in the village. The only cost to the village will be for an electrician installing a plug.

Any other business:

None

Date and time of next meeting:

Wednesday, 3rd June 2015